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The Honorable Shirley A. Jackson 
Chairman 
u.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 

Dear Chairman Jackson: 

SUBJECT:� LESSON LEARNED FROM THE WARD VALLEY, CALIFORNIA, LOW
LEVEL WASTE DISPOSAL FACILITY SITING PROCESS 

During its 75th meeting on July 26-28, 1995, the Advisory Committee 
on Nuclear Waste (ACNW) reviewed the National Academy of Sciences 
(NAS) /National Research Council report on the low-level waste 
disposal site at Ward Valley, California, and heard a presentation 
on this topic from a member of the NAS Panel. The Committee also 
has heard several presentations on issues related to the hearings 
held on the previously proposed low-level waste disposal site at 
Martinsville, Illinois, and several of the other proposed low-level 
waste disposal sites, e. g., Texas, Nebraska. This general topic is 
part of the waste facility reviews described in the Program Plan of 
the Committee transmitted to the Commission on November 10, 1993. 

The Committee believes that the NAS report and the process used to 
formulate it were appropriate and thorough. The issues raised for 
and by the NAS Panel appeared largely to be pertinent and relevant 
to the health and safety of the public. The Ward Valley site has 
received intense technical and political scrutiny, and it is not 
our present purpose to comment further on these facets of the 
proceedings. 

The ACNW has brought to the attention of the Commission lessons 
learned from the low-level waste facility-siting reviews and 
hearings that could be useful if applied elsewhere. This was part 
of the thrust of our interactions with the NAS Panel member during 
the presentation noted above. The NAS Panel identified a key 
lesson that the Committee strongly believes is broadly applicable; 
i.e., the process of developing information on a potential site of 
a low-level waste disposal facility should be accompanied, 
preferably from its initiation, by an independent, ongoing peer 
review that is focused on the scientific and technical quality and 
completeness of the field investigations, the analytical program, 
and the planning of the work that accompanies them. Such a review 
should be conducted by a recognized and demonstrably competent 
panel of experts. 
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One important benefit derived from the review process would be the 
identification of uncertainties and unrealistic assumptions in the 
site qualification analyses that could reasonably be sUbject to 
adverse reactions by licensing authorities or intervenors. Any 
site-evaluation process is expected to be a comprehensive and 
defensible technical analysis that supports conclusions about the 
suitability of a site. We believe that a peer review panel 
functioning as long as possible in parallel to the investigations 
would measurably enhance the quality of the final outcome and its 
visibility. 

The Committee recognizes that the low-level waste sites to be 
developed in the near future are likely to be under the purview of 
Agreement States. Nevertheless, for those states in which a low
level waste facility is contemplated, the Committee believes the 
NRC staff should provide a plan that describes the process of 
forming such peer panels and the way in which their output can best 
be used. We believe this lesson, while stemming from the concerns 
about low-level waste facility siting, is broadly applicable to 
activities, especially in the siting area, in which the data
gathering and analytical processes are designed to yield readily 
defensible conclusions. 

Sincerely, 

~i2:7P
Chairman 

Reference: 
"Ward Valley: An Examination of Seven Issues in Earth Sciences and 
Ecology," National Research council, Washington, D.C., 1995 
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